The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, August 01, 2022, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Ricky Morris called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Don Belcher.

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Councilman Belcher.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Don Belcher, Mavis Cohill, Lauren Kennamer, Larry Lowe, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the July 18, 2022, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Larry Lowe made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented; Don Belcher seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, abstain; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The July Treasurer's Report was presented by Councilwoman Lauren Kennamer, as follows:

GENERAL FUND Total Income: \$68,650.95

Total Expense: \$62,500.55 Net Income: \$6,150.40

Total Liquid Assets: \$2,247,191.04

WATER WORKS Total Income: \$80,967.80

Total Expense: \$49,043.20 Net Income: \$31,924.60

Total Liquid Assets: \$945,122.24

Checks were examined by the council members prior to the meeting. Don Belcher made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Blake Ray seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes;

Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The Gov-Deals contract was discussed. If the contract is approved with option four, there will be no money owed by the Town to Gov-Deals. Richard Atchison made a motion to approve the contract with option four; Don Belcher seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayor/Council Comment

Mayor Morris reported we have several new water taps to do.

The mayor also said there is a Wilsonville Fun Run and Walk fund raiser going on at Oak Meadow Park, once a month. This is to raise money for Christmas gifts for needy families. Each person pays a fee to walk. The next event will be August 20 beginning at 7:00 A. M. The number of participants is increasing. If anyone needs further information, they need to contact Lynn Monton.

Don Belcher stated a new flag is needed at Central Park. The old one is getting in bad shape.

Blake Ray said the storm shelter is still in the works.

Blake Ray also reported there is now a light on the flag at Central Park.

Richard Atchison reported on the water on the track issue at Oak Meadow Park. Shelby County has a suggested plan to put in a flume to divert the water. They had prepared a price earlier and the estimate will need to be updated. They may pay part of the expenses. Don Belcher asked if the Town is liable for any injuries at the park. Richard said we probably are. Blake Ray stated the Park Board would like to get another price from someone else before we pursue this.

Melissa Rosetta stated the road up to the old Revis Building has washed out again and needs attention.

Richard Atchison suggested the council members ride around town before the next council meeting and see is they see areas that need improving (tall grass, junk, etc.). Maybe the Town could send letters to the property owners asking them to remedy these issues. He would also like to ask property owners who have fire hydrants in their yards to please keep the grass cut around them.

Melissa Rosetta stated the grass needs to be maintained in the area above Central Park around the old Revis Building and in the area between the Revis Building and Highway 25.

Blake Ray asked about the date for the first September council meeting which falls on Labor Day. He then made a motion to change the date to the first Tuesday in September, which will be September 6. Larry Lowe seconded the motion which passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Public Comment

Lore Foley said her water pressure is low and has been for two or three months. Richard Atchison said her pressure should not be low considering the location of her property. He said she may have an issue with a regulator which would be her responsibility.

Charlie Morris has a complaint about a manhole on Highway 25 near the post office. He said there is a drop-off that, in his opinion, could damage a vehicle. This would be an ALDOT issue as it is on a state highway.

Mr. Morris stated he thinks Wilsonville has the best law enforcement coverage ever. He says our assigned deputy is very nice. There is more regular patrolling in his area than there has ever been.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Lauren Kennamer seconded. The motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 P. M	
Ricky Morris, Mayor	
Attest	